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	[On the “Amicus The Union” CafeVIK community this newsletter hyperlinks to background information.]
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	For all Fujitsu Manchester staff

	
	Congratulations
(and Commiserations)!
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Your Local Amicus Representatives:


Senior Rep: Ian Allinson (MAN34)


Deputy Senior Rep: Lynne Hodge (MAN33)


Chair: Sulayman Munir (MAN35)


Other Reps: Nikki Aldridge (MAN34), Dean Burn (MAN34), Jackie Cook (MAN33), Dave Francis (MAN33), Isabel Hay (MAN34), Zahid Ramzan (MAN35), Phil Tepper (MAN34), Michael Thomas (MAN33)


Health & Safety Reps: Ian Allinson (MAN34), Alan Child (MAN34), Kevin M Davies (MAN34), Lynne Hodge (MAN33), Iswar Mistry (MAN33), Dennis Morris (MAN35), David Parkinson (MAN34), Zahid Ramzan (MAN35), Colin Robinson (HOM99/MAN35), Andy C Smith (MAN34), Phil Tepper (MAN34)


Union Learning Reps: Pauline Bradburn (MAN35), Dean Burn (MAN34)








Dispute Update


Since our last newsletter, Amicus has been working hard to bring the dispute to a satisfactory conclusion.


On 7th March, many strikers travelled down to London to discuss the dispute with MPs and ministers.  They are taking a keen interest both because of the impact on their constituents, but also because Fujitsu receives billions of pounds of public money.


Following these discussions, some of the � HYPERLINK "http://www.ourunion.org.uk/news/archives/2007_03.htm" \l "000980" ��MPs wrote to the company� seeking an urgent meeting to try to broker a settlement.  You can read their letter inside or online here.


The visit to Downing Street and the letter from the MPs have attracted significant coverage from the industry media.


During the strikes on 12th-14th March, members travelled to the Thames Valley, West Midlands, Scotland and Crewe to leaflet other Fujitsu sites and raise support from other trade unionists, as well as being active locally.


To provide the best context for the proposed meeting with MPs and senior management, Amicus members authorised reps to suspend parts of the campaign.  On this basis, the strikes that had been planned have not been called.


Amicus continues to work with the MPs to bring the company to the table once again – no talks are yet arranged.

















The hundreds of Manchester employees who signed our petition calling for us all to get a pay rise punctually on 1st April can congratulate themselves on achieving a result.


The petition sent HR into desperate contortions to try to justify delaying pay rises again this year.  It seems likely that they intended to use the delay to launch another “Bogus Ballot” or “Expression of Wish” to divide the workforce.


Before we’d even presented the petition, Larry Upton (“Employee Relations Manager”) announced that we would all be getting a pay review on 1st April.  This is good news because it means no delay, but more importantly because it keeps the whole workforce united in asking for more.


And we really will need more.  The “standard” pay review means pay rates falling behind inflation year on year, with many people getting 0% - a pay cut in real terms.


Fujitsu expects more and more from each of us, for less and less in return.


When HR provided pastries for those working on strike days, Amicus posters warned “Pastries Today means Peanuts Tomorrow”.


It’s in response to pay policies like this that staff at so many workplaces are running “Zero Tolerance of Zero Rises” campaigns.  Do you think we’d all get treated better if more people like you were involved in the union?





Big Picture


Sadly, Fujitsu is not alone in trying to drive down pay and conditions.  Happily, we are not alone in trying to resist this.


PCS union members in Capgemini, working on the HMRC account (mostly in Telford) have voted for strike action in protest at the company offering a below-inflation pay rise.  They feel particularly angry about this in a context where the account delivers huge profits for the company.


Our PCS colleagues in the civil service continue fighting over jobs, pay and privatisation.  PCS has given us impressive support; we wish them well in their campaign.


As well as various action being taken in particular government departments, PCS plans to call a national strike across the civil service for 1st May.  There will be protests around the country, including in Manchester, and we encourage everyone to show their support.








Pay “Pot” or Pay “Crock”?


Fujitsu has used the cover of secrecy to reduce pay in real terms over the years.  Real pay rises for roles in Fujitsu have generally been lower than the “pot” size.


But this doesn’t affect everyone in the same way.  The 2006 accounts showed the top Fujitsu Services director got a package worth over £1.7m, up 29% on the previous year.


As well as campaigning for better pay and benefits, Amicus has pressed for an end to the secrecy surrounding our pay.  A pay system can’t be fair if it’s not open and transparent.  A secret pay system permits every kind of discrimination.


After several years of Amicus campaigning, including legal cases, HR’s ‘� HYPERLINK "http://www.cafevik.fs.fujitsu.com/content/HumanResources/public/shared/Pay%20Planning/pay%20planning%20guidelines%20v%20definitive%20rhd%20-%2011%20jan%2007.doc" �guidelines for managers carrying out the April 2007 pay review�’, now say: “Individuals may request details of this internal comparator information relating to their own role from their Manager. Managers should provide the information requested with an explanation…”


This is an important victory.  Getting access to your own comparator information helps you press your manager for fair pay.  Please DO ASK your manager for your “comparator” or scale, and �HYPERLINK "http://union.coreoperations.co.uk/surveys/index.php?sid=2"��pass the answers to your reps� so that they can build up a wider picture.


Amicus has circulated to members the pay scale information already obtained.


Inflation is currently running at 4.6% (Feb 2007).  This year, Fujitsu is even refusing to tell reps on the company’s UK Consultative Forum (UKCF) what the “pot” is – unless they promise to keep it secret from the rest of us!  Why would HR be so desperate to keep us in the dark?  Are they embarrassed by their own generosity?


Fujitsu still has a very long way to go to achieve a fair and transparent pay system.


On the Fujitsu Reuters account, where the vast majority of staff are Amicus members, pay talks only took about ten minutes to produce an offer of 3% cost of living plus 0.5% performance related.


For the people the company says are in the Manchester bargaining unit, the company says it is operating the “standard” pay review.  You’d expect this to mean the same guidelines and same “pot” as for those not covered by bargaining.  But with the whole system shrouded in secrecy, will the company actually give more, because of the pressure they are under?














Going National


HR always want to give the impression that all is well in Fujitsu, apart from a few “troublemakers” in Manchester.  They want you to feel isolated and powerless.


The reality is that there are already union members right across Fujitsu – the vast majority outside Manchester.


Throughout the dispute, helping staff on other sites to get organised has been a key component of our campaign.  Members have leafleted most of the major sites across the country at least once.


We have helped set up members’ meetings in Staines, Wakefield, Warrington and now Crewe and Scotland.  We have recruited new members.  New reps have come forward in Staines, Warrington, Footscray, Manchester and Crewe.


Amicus has now approved a national organising campaign for Fujitsu.  This will build on our campaigning work to increase the pressure for a fair settlement in Manchester, as well as strengthening the position of staff across the company in the medium term.








